Minutes from Blagdon CC Annual General Meeting 2020

Thursday 19th November 2020 held via Zoom


Attendees: Mike Leveratt (Chairman), James Roscow (Secretary, JR), Kevin Davies (Treasurer), Jon Withers, Andy Cadman, Jeremy Board, Matt Colwill, Mark Lyons, Tony George, Pete Greatorex, Malcolm Taylor

1. Previous year’s minutes: JR ran through minutes from previous year’s AGM. No comments, minutes accepted.

2. Chairman’s report: No formal report this year due to disruption caused to the season by Covid-19 that everyone recognises.

3. Treasurer’s report: 

Treasurer’s report is available on request.

4. Membership and match fees for 2021 season: 

(i) Proposal from KD is to return to one of payments for youth section. JR noted that this was the intention but due to Covid it was not reasonable to treat subscriptions in the way in which they had been agreed at the 2019 AGM. All agreed to return to direct debit payment (move away from cash), particularly in youth section, next season. Seniors will once again be encouraged to pay via standing order.

(ii) Committee proposes to keep the subs the same as the 2019 season with the assumption that a more normal season will be achievable. All in agreement.


5. Appointment of officers

(i) The intention is to field two Saturday senior teams next year (ideally a 40 and 30 over team but B&D league correspondence seems to indicate only 40 over leagues will be arranged). A Sunday senior team in the NSCL will also be fielded. As such, the following Captaincy positions were up for election: 1st XI Saturday (currently held by JW), 2nd XI Saturday, i.e., 30 over team (currently held by TG), and Sunday XI (currently held by AC). 

(ii) All officers and captains willing to re-stand. Voted in en bloc (although TG may be assisted by Nick Phillips depending on availability). 
6. Any other business

(i) Cricket ball orders for 2021: Due to league forcing us to purchase balls despite disrupted season, we may not need to purchase as many next year. JW requests JR gets in touch before submitting ball order form. 

(ii) Club is still looking for junior coordinator. PG/ML/Duncan Wood to continue the search. 

(iii) KD notes that a qualified accountant is required to do an audit as it should have been done already. This may have to be paid for if a suitable volunteer cannot be found. 

(iv) ML would like to thank Peter Wall (maintenance of ground keeping equipment) and Kiwi Colin (maintenance of nets and perimeter) for all their help this season and to all volunteers.

(v) ML would also like to thank Malcolm Taylor for gifting a ride-on mower to the club. 

(vi) Butch Simmonds the groundsman needs some help drag brushing the square. JR to send out email to ask for volunteers. 

(vii) Duncan Wood sends apologies for not being able to join the meeting but would like it noted that 10 youth pre-season nets have been booked at Wells Blue School for early 2021. Cost is £60 per session (£20 per net, three nets per session). Cost will be covered by £5 fee for attending a session. Nets will be invoiced to the club monthly. DW/PG will pay money directly into club account. 

